STAFF REPORT
January 10, 2022

Topic: Request to designate a portion of North Street a no parking zone on both sides of the road

Discussion: Councilor Felch received a request from residents of North Street to designate a section of
North Street a no parking area due to their safety concerns. Cars that park on the curve on North Street
that is just north of the intersection of Sheridan and North Streets creates a safety hazard due to limited
sight distance in the area of the curve. Cars traveling on North Street in this curve must cross into the
oncoming lane to pass a parked car and the limited sight distance prevents drivers from determining if it
is safe to make this movement.

Public Works proposes that a no parking area on both sides of the road be designated from the southern
boundary of the lot at 51 North Street to the intersection of Sheridan and North Street to help minimize
this problem.

Attachment:
Map of North Street

Fiscal Impact: The estimated cost to install the necessary signs to implement this no parking area is
$600. The cost of the signs will come from the Public Works’ regulatory sign budget.

Recommendation: City Council approve the residents’ request to designate both sides of North Street a
no parking area in the vicinity of the curve.

Report Submitted by: Wesley B. Anderson, Director of Public Works.
Proposed Motion:
“ move to remove this item from the table.”

“ move to approve designating a no parking area on both sides of North Street from the southern
boundary of the lot at 51 North Street to the intersection of Sheridan and North Street.”





